
Our teen library interns joined the Teen Advisory Board

(TAB) at its monthly meeting to help assemble teen test

survival kits. The TAB developed the kits following the

popularity of the teen study break kits from last fall. 
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TEEN TEST SURVIVAL
KITS CONT.

Since AP and IB tests are coming up and
local students frequently study for those
exams at the library, the teens wanted to
create kits with helpful items like the
required black pens and number-2 pencils.
They also added some fun things to help
teens relieve stress.
The two groups had fun working together
and getting to know each other while
assembling 200 kits. The kits will be
available in the young adult section of the
library during the first two weeks of May
for AP exams and later in the month for
finals.

Our second group of library teen interns

chose coffee as the subject of their

program and developed the Coffee and

Community Communications program.

About 50 people attended the program on

Saturday, April 15 in the Council Chamber.

Kris Yellin from High Ground Coffee spoke

about the history of coffee, how it’s

roasted, the growing seasons, and provided

coffee samples and bakery goods. All the

coffee lovers in attendance were delighted.

COFFEE AND COMMUNITY
CONNECTIONS PROGRAM
WAS A HIT



SADDLEBACK SERVICE
DAY

A group of Sigma Epsilon students from
Saddleback College conducted a voluntary
service cleaning and organizing around the
Mission Viejo Animal Services Center on
Saturday. The students were excited to get
“down and dirty” cleaning kennels and
windows, sprucing up play yards, sweeping,  
doing laundry and other center maintenance
activities. "It was a very productive day of
spring cleaning," said Animal Services
Coordinator Giselle Leal. "The students were
so happy they could help, many even took
volunteer applications to help out on a
regular basis." MVAS was honored to host
this event and collaborate with Saddleback
College. 

The weekend night market took place on

Saturday, April 15 at the North Paseo. The

spring-themed market featured food

vendors, games, photo opportunities, and

Alice and the Mad Hatter. The event also

offered information about City programs 

 including summer camps and allowed

residents to take part in a community art

project, which will be installed at Madrid

Fore Park. 

SPRING MADNESS AT 
THE NIGHT MARKET



Local author Randi Biederman, co-author of the critically acclaimed book “Schindler’s Listed: The

Search for My Father’s Lost Gold,” spoke to an attentive audience of almost 70 on Holocaust

Remembrance Day Monday, April 17 in the Council Chamber. Randi shared the poignant story of

her and her late husband Mark’s 20-year journey to discover the truth about his family’s past.

Equal doses of dogged research and serendipitous encounters led them to learn fascinating and

unsettling information like the fact that Mark’s father is the third person listed on the infamous

“Schindler’s List.” Randi’s heartfelt presentation touched many in the audience, and we were

fortunate to have two folks share their Holocaust survivor stories as well. This was an evening to

remember, and our City was honored to host it.

HEARTFELT HOLOCAUST REMEMBRANCE DAY
PRESENTATION



On Tuesday, April 18, the library hosted the first in a series of

College Planning Seminars presented by Collegewise. The

college application process has changed in the last several

years and even more during the pandemic, so it was helpful for

parents and students to learn what to expect. "Secrets of

College Admissions" covered topics that included course

planning in high school, creating your college list, when to take

standardized tests, and what to write about in your essays.

Presenters Margo and Kate led an interactive session and

provided examples based on attendees' classes, interests, and

other feedback. A question-and-answer session ended the

program and several folks expressed interest in future

sessions. The next seminar "How to Write Great College

Essays" takes place at 7 pm on May 16 in the Friends

Storytime Room. The series will resume in the fall with

seminars about college applications and financial aid.

SECRETS OF COLLEGE ADMISSIONS

IT WAS HELPFUL FOR

PARENTS AND

STUDENTS TO LEARN

WHAT TO EXPECT


